
West Boylston Historical Commission 
Meeting Minutes  February 17, 2011 

 
Commissioners present:  Beverly Goodale, Barbara Deschenes, Neil Norum and 
Dennis Parker 
Commissioners absent: Nancy Barakian, Kim Hopewell  and Gregory Zakarian 

 
The meeting was called to order at 4:30 p.m. 

Approval of Minutes: Upon motion of Dennis with second by Neil the minutes of 
the September 23, 2010 meeting  were unanimously approved as corrected by 
changing “Pine Tree” to “Pine Hill” and changing date  of  October 14 meeting rom 
“2001” to “2010”. 
 There is $532,38 in account 061 and  $1,668.94 in building account. 
 
Old Business:  
Mount Vernon Cemetery: The Beaman section is done and it won’t be too much 
longer before we have the finished product.  We have not been officially notified by 
the Community Preservation Committee yet. It is recommended that we continue 
to do small sections at a time. 
 As far as goals go, we should continue with the inventory project probably 
concentrate on one street at a time. Right now we should focus on putting the 
library on the National Register. 
 
Other Business: 
 We received money from the dissolution of the Bicentennial Corporation. 
Those funds and that of souvenir sales will pay for our share, ($1,500) for placing 
the Beaman Memorial Public Library on the National Register. The proceeds of 
those sales go to the Historical Society which they split with us as the Commission 
is not allowed to raise money. 
The Commission received a letter from the state informing us of renovations that 
will be done to the I-190 bridge over the Quinapoxet River. Commissioners agreed 
that the bridge has no historical significance. 
 A request needs to be made to the CPC for funding to clean the stones in 
the Beaman section and that process will require three quotes. 
 
Upon motion of Dennis, second by Neil the meeting adjourned at 5:10 p.m. 
The next meeting will be at 4:00 on Thursday, March 17, 2011. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

Barbara M. Deschenes 
 



West Boylston Historical Commission 
October 14, 2010 

Commissioners present: Neil Norum, Dennis Parker, Barbara Deschenes 
Commissioners absent: Nancy Barakian, Beverly Goodale, Kim Hopewell and 
Gregory Zakarian 
 
No formal meeting was held due to a lack of quorum. Minutes were distributed but 
no action was taken. 
 
There was discussion on the Demolition Delay Bylaw and the Town Meeting 
handout sheet was discussed as well.  
 
Everyone left at  4:35 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

Barbara M. Deschenes 
 


